PLATT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD

ON 1st MAY 2018
	Present:  
	Mrs P Darby (Chair)

Mr E Chapman
	Mr R Lupton
Mr A Green
	Mr J Scade
Mr A Mathieson

	
	Mrs W Palmer
	Mrs J Davies (Clerk)


	Mr B Biggs

	
	
	
	


Apologies: 

Parish Cllrs: Mr T Woolven
Borough Cllr: Mr S Perry

	Numbe

______
	Minute/Planning Application/Correspondence

______________________________________________________________________ 
	Action

______

	68/18
69/18
70/18
71/18
72/18
73/18
74/18
75/18
76/18
77/18
78/18
79/18
80/18
81/18
82/18
83/18
84/18
85/18

86/18

87/18

88/18


	Members of the Public: Mr B Baker
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED that Mrs Darby continue as Chairman. Mrs Darby was happy to continue in the role but reminded the Council that she would not be standing at next year’s election. The Clerk had given Mrs Darby a Declaration of Acceptance of Office form which was duly signed at the meeting.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST ON ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

None.
UPDATE TO REGISTER OF INTERESTS

None.

ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED that Mrs Palmer be appointed as Vice- Chairman. The Clerk had given Mrs Palmer a Declaration of Acceptance of Office form which was duly signed.

ELECTION OF COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES ON COMMTTEES

RESOLVED that the following representatives be on these committees:
Facilities Management Committee Councillors Mrs Darby, Mr Scade and Mr Mathieson. Mr Palmer had confirmed that he was happy to remain on this Committee as had Mr Baker. A new representative might be sent on behalf of BGJFC. 

Footpaths Mr Scade had agreed to continue this role. 

KALC T&M Area Committee and KALC AGM Mrs Palmer was willing to represent the Council as was Cllr Darby. 

Parish Partnership Panel  Mrs Palmer was willing to represent the Council as was Cllr Scade.  The next meeting was to be held on 14th June.
Basted Mill Public Open Space Committee Mrs Darby and Mr Green were prepared to represent the Council on this committee. 

Parish Alliance Mr Biggs was willing to represent the Council as was Cllr Darby.  

CPRE Mrs Palmer and Mrs Darby were willing to represent the Council. 

Nepicar Liaison Committee A representative would be elected to this committee if a meeting occurred.

Platt Woods Management Committee Mr Palmer had confirmed that the present members of the committee were prepared to remain for a further year. Mr Woolven and Mr Lupton would be Parish Council representatives on this Committee. 

Planning Committee Mrs Darby would continue to circulate planning applications to Councillors as was current practice. 

Skateboard Park Committee  Mr Mathieson and Mr Chapman were prepared to attend the meetings on behalf of the Council. 

Platt Industrial Estate Committee A representative would be elected to this committee if a meeting occurred.

J5 Slips Committee A representative would be elected to this committee if a meeting occurred.

JPCTAG Committee Cllr Lupton and Cllr Darby were happy to attend these meetings. 

Joint Transportation Board Mrs Palmer was willing to represent the Council.

INVITATION TO MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC TO ADDRESS THE PC ON MATTERS RELEVANT TO THE COUNCIL

Unfortunately, Mr Baker had been unable to attend the APM. The Parish Council had agreed that Mr Baker had been an incredible groundsman and had tended both recreational areas well. Members of the public often commented on how well maintained Stonehouse Field was. The Parish Council would miss him greatly and gave him a gift as a small token of its appreciation.

Mr Baker said that he had enjoyed his time as groundsman and felt that Andy Gorman who lives in the Parish had been a good appointment.  Andy worked with his 2 sons, Josh and Kieran, and they were all very well qualified.
8.15pm Mr Baker left the meeting. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 3RD APRIL 2018

RESOLVED that the minutes of 3rd April 2018 be accepted as a true record.  

APPROVAL OF APM MINUTES OF 24TH APRIL 2018

RESOLVED that the APM minutes of 24th April 2018 be accepted as a true record. 
MATTERS ARISING
Car Park Cllr Mathieson had made contact with County Cllr Rayner. Cllr Rayner had tried to meet the relevant contacts at KCC. However, a changeover of personnel was taking place. Cllr Rayner hoped to meet with the new contacts the following week.

LIAISON WITH COUNTY COUNCILLOR AND BOROUGH COUNCILLOR

There were no Councillors present at the meeting.
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL

Cllr Darby ran through the month’s planning matters listed below: -. 

PLANNING APPROVALS 

TM/18/00437/FL Cob Cottage Basted Lane Crouch Sevenoaks Kent TN15 8PZ 

Section 73 application to vary planning condition 9 (drawings) pursuant to planning permission TM/18/00059/NMA (Non material amendment to planning permission TM/17/01113/FL: to include a condition to the approval TM/17/01113/FL which lists the approved drawings, incorporating those from the subsequent NMA approval TM/17/03288/NMA) 

TM/18/00299/RD Brambledown 7 Windmill Park Wrotham Heath Sevenoaks Kent TN15 7SY 

Details of condition 5 (landscaping) submitted pursuant to planning permission TM/17/00276/FL (Revised roof design, including formation of additional dormer windows, further to planning permission reference TM/16/01429/FL dated 30 August 2016 for Demolition of exiting dwelling and rebuild new proposed) 

  PLANNING APPEALS

APP/H2265/W/17/3193162/NWF  Land west of Wrotham Heath Place, 3 Caravans for gypsy family. Provision of hardstanding, 2 cesspits and enclosure for dogs and construction of electricity meter. Cllr Darby reported that the hearing would be in July.
The Chairman reported that electricity had failed at Crouch. The substation had been difficult to reach as it was located inside the boundary of The Chequers development and electric gates of one of the properties had hindered access.
ALLOTMENTS
There were currently 4.5 allotments vacant. Many of the allotments were untended and discussion took place as to what could be done. It was suggested that black plastic be laid over vacant allotments and they could be advertised in all local village magazines. The boundary fencing was also discussed. RESOLVED to be discussed in detail at the next FMC meeting.  
IGHTHAM SAND PIT

Councillors had perused documentation sent by Cllr Taylor the previous month. RESOLVED that Platt PC would give its full support to this matter. This would be raised via Parish Alliance.
PLATT WOODS REPORT 

Volunteer Day 14th April
3 Volunteers and 1 Parish Councillor attended the morning.

Completed Work 

Work had been carried out by Mr Such and Mr Whale to cut back encroaching Rhododendron that was choking a large Douglas Fir on the edge of Beale's Birches and Berries
Kevin Such had cut back a section of encroaching Rhododendron 120 metres long and 5

metres wide on the Church Path [MR 298] at the Windmill Hill end of the wood.
Mr Whale would be replacing the Dormouse boxes and would be collecting the wood for the notice board the following week.

Platt Woods Management Plan
Mr Whale had not had time to do any work on the management plan due to his personal circumstances.

The Council discussed Platt Woods in great detail and resolved that at the present time, with lack of a management plan and uncertainty regarding future funding from Tonbridge and Malling, all work, regardless if it had previously been approved, should cease with immediate effect. RESOLVED that Mr Whale could no longer be a member of this committee because of his conflict of interest.  
When a suitable management plan was in place and budget forecasts could be looked at, the Parish Council would then go out for competitive quotes to ascertain which work would take precedence going forward. The Parish Council was required to abide by approved financial regulations and follow it’s standing orders.  The Platt Woods Management Committee was part of the Parish Council. 

It was noted that the January 2018 minutes recorded agreement to some final path widening, work to remove Rhododendron from around a Douglas Fir and other Conifers at the top end of the Beale’s area and for work to be carried out at the Platt Common area where Holly and Laurel were encroaching around Pine and some special Rhododendron.  

In the March report to the Parish Council there was reference to work as recommended by the Platt Woods Committee at this January meeting which included spot spraying and brushcutting.  However, this work had not been given approval by the Woods Committee. The Clerk to inform Mr Whale that this work could not be undertaken until quotes were received, then final authorisation would be given by the Council.  The Clerk would then liaise with the contractor and receive confirmation of dates for the work to be undertaken.

Cllr Darby and Cllr Mathieson would attend the Platt Woods meeting the following evening to convey all of this information to the Platt Woods committee.
CHEQUES AND FINANCIAL MATTERS

RESOLVED the following payments were approved. 

The following payments were received:
Various

Allotment Rent




£212.50

T&MBC

Precept – 1st instalment


       £35.000.00

T&MBC

Platt Woods Maintenance


         £2,000.00


HMRC


VAT Reclaim





£863.74


Nat West

Interest  




                £4.38









Total           £38,080.62
The Council approved the following payments:
Payt



                     


  Total

Incl VAT

Mrs J Davies

Salary Apr 18



   890.44

PWLB


Loan Repayment


3,931.66

Mrs M Beale

Cleaning Apr 18


     40.00


Kent Pension Fund
Pension



   262.87

Memorial Hall

Room Hire



     60.00

BMPOS

Annual
 contribution


   487.50
   


KALC


Cllr Training (Planning)

   216.00
   36.00

KALC


Membership Fee


   698.40
 116.40

KCC (KCS)

Fire Extinguisher Maint  

     36.00
     6.00

Viking


Stationery


   
   106.74
   17.79









 

   

 


Total
         £6.729.61
 176.19
Clerk’s Salary RESOLVED that based on NALC’s salary scale SCP 22 the pro rated salary increase for 2018 of £234.41 be accepted.

Bank Mandate RESOLVED that all signatories be updated and signing rules be amended to two signatories required. 
NALC MODEL STANDING ORDERS
The Clerk had circulated the NALC Model Standing Orders. Platt reviewed its standing orders in July. The Clerk and Chairman to review both sets of standing orders and submit recommendations to the Council.
WEBSITE CONTENT
RESOLVED that only the current agenda be kept on the Council website and the last six months of minutes. If there was any requirement for documents prior to this time a request could be made to the Clerk.
CLERKS REPORT AND ADDITIONAL CORRESPONDENCE AND INFORMATION

Memorial Bench Last August, having lived in Platt for some 40 years, a resident had passed away after a short illness. The resident’s family would very much like to provide a memorial in the form of a bench at Stonehouse field. The resident’s home, in Platt Mill Close, overlooked Stonehouse Field and he was a regular visitor. RESOLVED that this should be referred to the FMC committee.
BGJFC Training A request had been made to make use of both King George's Field and Stonehouse Field for the summer term. Training at the Wrotham 3G pitch ended on April 30th. BGJFC had the option to keep playing through till the school summer holidays but at a cost and given the light nights thought it might be a good option to train/play on grass for these summer terms. It helps to get the children playing on grass.
In total BGJFC would have:

Mondays 5:30 - 6:30  - Starting Monday 14th May through till Monday 23rd July
· SHF: Under 9 Colts (till end of May only)
· SHF/KGF (*): Under 8 Colts

· KGF: Under 6 Juniors and Colts

One other team manager had asked if it would be possible to do some ad-hoc Tuesday evening training during the summer holidays.  This would be Tuesday for an hour somewhere between 5:30 and 7:30.

The Council requested more information on the number of players this would involve, the number of parents and parking arrangements.

GDPR The Government tabled an amendment on 25 April 2018 to its Data Protection Bill to exempt all Parish and Town Councils and Parish Meetings from the requirement to appoint a Data Protection Officer (DPO) under the General Data Protection Regulation. 
The amendment was still subject to the Parliamentary process and may or may not get voted through or not in its present form. If it does get voted through, then appointing a DPO to support a Council’s approach to data protection would be discretionary and may be regarded as good practice. However, all the other GDPR requirements would still apply. KALC was not required to appoint a DPO but did so as good practice.

M20 Junctions 3 to 5 Smart Motorway Project The 6.5 mile stretch of the M20 from West Malling to Aylesford was being upgraded to an all lane running smart motorway to reduce congestion and improve journey time. Work would begin 30 April 2018 and would be completed March 2020. Public Information exhibitions would be held on various dates during May.
REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES

Skatepark and BMPOS meetings had been attended the previous month. 
MATTERS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS

Cllr Scade reported that quotes had been obtained for work at the triangle in Crouch. Discussions were ongoing.
Cllr Palmer enquired about streetlighting. BGPC had appointed a new contractor. Clerk to obtain details. Cllr Darby to give Cllr Mathieson relevant details.

Cllr Palmer said that she was still investigating a special expense charge on Platt’s precept.

Cllr Biggs had successfully got a pothole repaired by Greenlands.

Cllr Darby reported that a site meeting with the play area contractor was on 9th May. The work would be carried out in two stages: 3rd July and 13th August. Each stage would take one week for equipment to be installed.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING   Tuesday 5th June
RESOLVED that there would not be a Council meeting in August.

RESOLVED that the January 2019 meeting be moved to January 8th as the 1st was a bank holiday.

The meeting was closed at 10.10pm
	JD

PD/AM

JD/PD

JD

PD/AM
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Chairman:

5 June 2018



